Summary of 11/13/01 informal workshop task force meeting

Present:  Doug Cline, Joe Dinnocenzo, Jack Kampmeier, Steve Manly, Tony Olek, Terry Platt, Vicki Roth, Lydia Tien, Rick Iuli, Wenhau Wu 

Manly floated a list of useful things the group might discuss:

· Implementation issues: successes, failures, plans, problems

· Resources (local and university):  rooms, leaders, money

· Scheduling:  rooms, university class time slots

· Evolution of workshops within departments and the university:  what limits do we hit?  when/how to set priorities?

· If we have good ideas and consensus on issues, who do we tell?  How do we tell them?

· Interdisciplinary possibilities:  techniques, module/problem development
Platt and Roth summarized recent discussions in the CTLTR (College Teaching and Learning Roundtable) about plans for the renovation of the basement of Rush Rhees.  There seems to be a bit of a swing away from emphasis on technology to more of an emphasis on fostering interactions between people.  Space for workshops seems to be part of the current plan, but the vision is still quite unclear.  How many rooms?  Big rooms?  Little rooms?  Will there be a place to support leader training?  It is very likely that the space (and perhaps the entire campus) will be set up for wireless computer connectivity.    

There was some discussion about the usefulness of internet availability for workshops.  As one might expect, some of the group saw great need and utility while others didn't see the need.  In the end, there was consensus that having space with such an option is a good idea.  It probably isn't so important to bring this up for the Rush Rhees renovation because the entire space will have wireless capability.

It was noted that the dedication of part of the physical plant to workshops/science education is a big step toward institutionalization.

Roth thought it would be useful for our task force to draft some sort of memo describing what we mean by useful workshop space.  What is essential?  What is nice to have?

The space issue was discussed.  Roth estimate there are 98 workshop sections each week at the college, including Platt's biochemistry course.  How much can it grow?  Is there a natural limit?  There was discussion about the appropriateness of workshops in different courses.  There is some dependence on course size and undergrad major study culture and whether or not the course is a gateway or transition course.  The idea was floated that the group could assign one person from each interested department to attempt to quantify the probable limit for workshop growth in their department.

It would be nice to have a central clearinghouse for workshop rooms, so schedules don't have to be redone each year.  It was thought that the group might meet with someone from the registrar's office at some point.

We discussed sources of funding to support workshops.  There are different models in different depts.  

Olek and Iuli discussed NSF/ASA and Hughes proposals.  How does one assess meaningful understanding?  What aspects of leader training enhance student learning in biology?  They are discussing the creation of a degree that has a component of teaching labs and different workshops as part of the curriculum.

Platt raised concerns about his ability to continue funding workshops in biochemistry in the med school. The NSF grant he's used for this purpose will end soon.  One idea that was suggested was for the college to demand the med school earmark some of the tuition transfer money brought in by the course to support the workshops.  This argument may be helped by the fact that the course enrollment has increased by 50% recently.  

Chemistry - funded by a dedicated dean's account.

Physics - worshop support cobbled together out of previously existing TA and TI (undergrad) programs.

With so much to talk about, there was no time to think about the interdisciplinary aspects of the workshops, but there seemed to be excitement about getting to that eventually.

At the conclusion of the meeting there was general consensus that it would be useful to meet again.  The decision was made to meet on Thursday, December 13 at 8:30 am (just after the end of classes!).  It was thought that it would be good to focus in on a couple of issues for the next meeting.  

